



## from your CPD Women's Ministries Director, Eden Ferrer

I count it all a privilege and honor to be able to serve the Lord as Director of the Women's Ministry of the Central Pacific District. With this is a big responsibility. I know it is only by God's grace that whatever will be done or accomplished is only through Him. **PRAISE GOD!!!** 

I would like to introduce to all of you our newly formed Executive Committee of the Central Pacific District Women's Ministries. Thank God for each one of them, who willingly took the challenge.

Asst. Director & Prayer Coordinator = Jan Holbrook
Secretary = Fely Lapina
Treasurer = Karen Bates
MK/Missionary Coordinator = Cathy Urban
Member-at-Large = Cindy Jones

Media/Publication Director = Rhea Kaye Pacheco

Adviser = Hilda Urban

Ex-Officio = Donna Swinburne

We would like to ask your commitment to pray for this team to be sensitive to God's leading and direction as they lead the District Women.

Ready ... Get Set .... Go!!!

WE ARE ON THE MOVE!

Word of God speaks......

"Then David continued, 'Be strong and courageous and do the work. Don't be afraid or discouraged, for the Lord God, my God, is with you. He will not fail you or forsake you. He will see to it that all the work related to the temple of the Lord is finished correctly."" I Chronicles 28:20 (NLT)



#### **WALK WITH US!**

Join us on this exciting walk-a-thon to be held nationally on April 30, 2011. If your church cannot participate, please feel free to choose another day.

To learn more about it, please visit <u>www.allianncewomen.org</u> or become part of the Alliance Women Ministries presence on Facebook.

### From the Heart: Jan Holbrook

Assistant Director and Prayer Coordinator

What a privilege for me to once again be part of the executive committee of Central Pacific District Alliance Women's Ministry. I have been involved with Alliance Women since 1969.

I realize that I will need Gods' help and strength to be an effective assistant director and prayer coordinator.

I am looking forward to meeting old friends at our retreat in September of 2011. It is my prayer that we will have many new ladies to come and be a part of Women's Ministries of the CPD.



Ladies' Retreat

September 16-18, 2011 Alliance Redwoods Conference Grounds 6250 Bohemian Highway Occidental, CA 95465

Please pray and encourage every woman in your church to join this exciting weekend experience.

#### Wish You Were There...

Where:

Joy Bush, Area Director in Hawaii, tells us about the Oct. 2, 2010 Conference hosted by Kaneohe Congregational Church.

"Conference day arrived bright and sunny, (it had been raining the day before). All the last minute details we usually fret over came together just so beautifully ... it only had to be the Lord's doing. How we praise Him for much blessings that day. It was by far the most well attended conference we've had in almost 6 years, 115 (women) not counting all the men, teens and children of the host church working together to make it all happen.

# PRAISES!!



We want to praise God for successful Area Rally of the Sierra Cascade Alliance Women held last October 02, 2010 at Paradise Alliance Church, under the Leadership of Betty Abrams.

We also want to praise God for the Hawaii Area Rally last October 02, 2010. According to Joy Bush, Area Director, "it was well attended."

If you want to share your praises with us, please email Rhea Pacheco at rhea.cpdaw@gmail.com.

## Getting to know our CPD Treasurer, Karen Bates

My name is Karen Bates. I have been a Christian for 32 years. Having been brought up Catholic, I came to the Lord in a Baptist Church in Stockton, California. Our family attended there for 20+ years. We came to Stockton Alliance 2 1/2 years ago, and fell in love with the multi-cultural congregation here.

I am excited to serve as treasurer for Alliance Women. I look forward to participating in the growth of the women in our church and look forward to being more involved in the missions activities of the church. I both love and admire those who have answered the call to go to the mission field, and am delighted to be a part of this ministry.

Some of you have been asking where to mail your financial giving. Please mail them to:

KAREN BATES 1901 W Tokay St Lodi, CA 95242 murp2karen@hotmail.com